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Goodhue County  

Health and Human Services 
 

       
 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE:  February 3, 2020 
 
TO:  Goodhue County Personnel Committee 
 
FROM:  Nina Arneson, Goodhue County Health and Human Services Director 
 
RE: Replace Public Health Nurse - Family Health Division  
________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
BACKGROUND:   
 
Goodhue County Health and Human Services is requesting to fill a Public Health Nurse (PHN) position within 
our Family Health Division.  On April 30, 2020 our Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) Coordinator is retiring 
after 36 years of excellent public service to Goodhue County residents.  We have internally posted and filled 
this anticipated WIC Coordinator vacancy with an internal PHN.   
 
We are requesting to backfill the open PHN position. We request that this position be filled as a full-time 
position, the current position is .8 FTE.  Our plan is to increase this position to full time to assist with Disease 
Prevention & Control (DP&C) duties. Our current DP&C Coordinator will be retiring in the next 5 years and we 
intend to have this position serve as the succession plan; becoming the new DP&C Coordinator when our 
current coordinator retires. DP&C is a very specialized program area and we would like to have time to train 
sufficiently in this area. This replacement position would serve as DP&C back up in the interim in addition to 
other Family Health duties. Family Health duties would 
include primary WIC back up, daycare consultation, 
lead case management, family home visiting, and car 
seat distribution.   
 
The current rate of pay for the PHN being replaced is 
$45.57 per hour.   The starting pay (step 1) for a PHN 
position is $ 26.83 per hour. 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:     
 
The HHS Department recommends approving the 
following:  
 

1. Moving forward immediately to post for 1 Public Health Nurse (1.0 FTE) utilizing the MN Merit System. 
This posting would be for internal and external candidates.  If an internal candidate is selected then 
move forward immediately to back fill that position until an external candidate has been hired to finish 
the process.  

2. Hire after GCHHS Board’s review and approval. 



 

 
 
 

DATE: February 12, 2020 
 

TO: Goodhue County Personnel Committee 

FROM: Nina Arneson, HHS Director 

RE: Live Well Goodhue County Intern -  
 SHIP Grant Funded 

Goodhue County 
Health and Human Services 

 
 

 

BACKGROUND: 
 

The GCHHS Public Health Division, Healthy Communities Unit operates the Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) 
Statewide Health Improvement Partnership (SHIP) 100% grant funded program called Live Well Goodhue County. 
The program’s mission is to improve the health of our residents by making it easier to be active, eat nutritious foods 
and live tobacco-free. 
 
GCHHS has received these SHIP grant funds from the MDH since the legislature created SHIP in 2009, with a two-
year break in funding 2011-2013.  In 2014, we officially rebranded as “Live Well Goodhue County.”   
 
We are nearing the end of our current 5-year grant project agreement (November 1, 2015 through October 31, 2020).  
Each year we submit a budget to MDH and often we are able to carry unspent funds forward.  We are anticipating 
$39,151 in unspent grant funds, however, this year the MDH is not allowing any carryovers past October 31, 2020. 
 
Based on Live Well Goodhue County, agency and customers’ needs, and after receiving approval from MDH, we 
request to hire a Live Well Goodhue County intern for summer 2020.  This will be a temporary position, 100% covered 
by the SHIP grant. 

 
The Live Well Goodhue County intern will be paid with SHIP grant funds (no county levy) and as funds are available 
at $13.50 per hour for up to 400 hours, equal to 10 weeks at 40 hours per week.   
 
The total pay will be 400 hours x $13.50 = $5400.  FICA for this position will be $334.80 and Medicare for this position 
will be $78.30. The total cost of the Live Well Goodhue County intern will be $5,813.10.  This will be 100% covered 
by our 2019-2020 SHIP grant budget as amended to include the carryover. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

The HHS Department recommends approving the following: 
 

1. Moving forward immediately to post for one Live Well Goodhue County intern (400 hours).  
2. Hire Live Well Goodhue County intern for up 400 hours as SHIP Grant funds are available after GCHHS 

Board’s review and approval. 



"To effectively promote the safety, health, and well-being of our residents" 

 

GOODHUE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 
 

 
 
 

 
TO:  Personnel Committee 

Melissa Cushing, HR Director 
 

FROM: Greg Isakson, Public Works Director 
 

RE:  18 Feb 20 County Board Meeting 
Hire An Additional Recycling/Household Hazardous Waste Technician 

 

Date:  11 Feb 20  
 

Summary 
It is requested that the County Board authorize the hiring of an additional Recycling / Household Hazardous 
Waste Technician. 
  
Background 
Public Works Management has been concerned with the workload at the Recycling Center for the past few 
years. Back in the 1990’s there were 7.5 employees working at the Center and all the materials were delivered 
to the Center. No employees needed to leave the site to pick up any materials.  Today we have 4 employees at 
the Center on a full time basis and one of those employees spends that vast majority of his time in a truck 
servicing the out-county recycling boxes. This leaves 3 full time employees working at the Center for their 
entire shift.  The Solid Waste Official spends a majority of his time at the Center either managing the Household 
Hazardous Waste (HHW) program or augmenting the crew processing recycled materials in the Center.  
 
The Recycling Center Technicians are not performing many tasks that they completed in the past, including: 
- Working with businesses to increase their recycling volumes and thus reduce their trash volumes and their 

trash disposal costs. 
-      Recycling education for school students. 
-      Meeting with haulers to insure they are operating within the parameters of their permits.  
-      Researching new markets for recycled materials to maximize revenues. 
-      Ongoing, recurring maintenance activities to minimize deterioration of the buildings, the grounds, and the      
        equipment.  
-      Using vacation hours, thus leaving most of the staff with large vacation banks that they have a right to use.  
 
The Center has not had a ‘backup’ employee since a technician retired in 2012.  Temporary employees can only 
be used for 65 days per year.  Occasionally Highway Maintenance Workers will help out at the Center, but not 
being familiar with the equipment, procedures, processes and methods of working independently, they are not 
as effective as a fulltime employee who works in the center on a full time basis.  Their availability to fill in at the 
Center is dependent on the workload for the Highway Department.   Due to a lack of additional staff, many of 
the management duties are performed and known by only one employee.  If that employee were to retire or 
resign, that management knowledge leaves with that employee. 
 
 
The Solid Waste Official has the primary responsibilities to work with other County departments and the State 
resolving environmental violations, water planning with SWCD, licensing haulers, writing annual reports to the 
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MPCA, and managing the HHW program along with other duties.  Due to a lack of staff, there has been no 
employee cross training between the Solid Waste Official and any other employee since the technician retired 
in 2012. 
 
With the impending approval of the Solid Waste Designation Ordinance, there will be additional duties for the 
Solid Waste Official to work with haulers and enforce the Ordinance. Under this scenario, the Solid Waste 
Official will not be available to augment the current crew processing materials at the Center, and the remaining 
staff will not be able to keep up with the work load. An additional employee is needed to manage the HHW 
program, replace the Solid Waste Official on the floor to process materials, and should allow staff to complete 
some of the important tasks (mentioned above) that are not being performed today.  With this new employee, 
the Solid Waste Official can serve as a backup in the Center instead of regular staff.   
 
This additional staff position is not budgeted, but assuming Solid Waste Designation is implemented, the 
County will avoid the sampling, testing, and maintenance activities at the Bench St Landfill and funds budgeted 
for these activities can help cover the cost of this employee.  It is not known if all the costs of this employee will 
be fully covered by the above mentioned avoided costs since the date of the transfer of the Bench St landfill is 
unknown.   
 
This issue of hiring an additional crew member at the Center is very important to the Solid Waste Official if 
Solid Waste Designation is implemented or not. The existing work load at the Center is not sustainable and 
there is no sign that this unsustainable work load will change.  There is no light at the end of the tunnel. 
Without additional help at the Center, the Solid Waste Official will likely submit a Notice of Retirement in the 
near future.   

 
Alternatives 
➢ Authorize hiring an additional crew member at the Recycling Center.  
➢ Reduce the work load at the Recycling Center so the issues mentioned above are resolved. Options 

include: 
o Reduce the number of Out-County recycling boxes to reduce staff time in the hook truck retrieving 

the boxes and allow the driver to process materials at the Center. 
o Reduce the number of HHW events held per year.  
o Reduce the open recycling boxes at the Center by fencing off the property and eliminating 24/7 

recycling availability to the Public. 
➢ Take no action and likely lose the experienced Solid Waste Official just as we are potentially beginning 

Solid Waste Designation. Under this scenario, the HHW program will be greatly reduced or eliminated due 
to a lack of expertise to run the program.   

 

Recommendations 
It is the recommendation of staff that the County Board authorize the hiring of an additional Recycling Center / 
HHW Technician.  
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